STONE TOWN COUNCIL

Town Clerk									           15 Station Road
Les Trigg									           STONE
										           ST15 8JP
Tel: 01785 619740							
Fax: 01785 619741							
20th February, 2017

A meeting of the GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE will be held in the Council Chamber, 15, Station Road, Stone on TUESDAY 28TH FEBRUARY, 2017 at 7:05pm or on the rising of the Council Meeting if later.

I trust you will be able to attend.

[bookmark: _GoBack]

Les Trigg
Town Clerk


AGENDA


	1.
	To receive apologies for absence


	2.
	Declarations of Interest and Requests for Dispensations Received


	3.
	To receive the report of the County Councillors
· County Councillor P Jones
· County Councillor I Parry 


	4.
	Representations from Members of the Public
To consider representations from members of the public on items to be considered at this meeting, in accordance with the Council’s scheme of public participation


	5.
	Meeting Dates 2017-18
To agree the timetable of meetings for the 2017-18 Municipal Year (attached)


	6.
	To consider the following requests for grant from local organisations:

· Young Enterprise (Mid & North Staffordshire Area) £250
· Stone Gang Show £500


	7.
	Closure of High Street Co-op and Post Office
To consider reasons for and impact of the proposed closure (see attached)



	8.
	Westbridge Park
To consider progress with the transfer of the management of the “right-hand side” of Westbridge Park to the Council, and the potential impact on the Food and Drink Festival.


	9.
	Stafford & Stoke Sustainability and Transformation Plan
Referred from General Purposes Committee 7 February 2017, Minute Number GP17/131
(Document emailed to all Members.  Summary document attached.)


	10.
	Consultation - Safer, Fairer, United Communities Strategy 2016 – 2020
To consider a response to the consultation (attached)


	11.
	Great British Spring Clean
To consider the email (attached)


	12.
	Members’ Motions under Standing Order 4

Councillor R Kenney
“Having seen a recent social media story from Nicola Atkinson, a Stone Resident, regarding Boston Borough Council introducing from February 1 those walking dogs could face a £100 fine if they cannot demonstrate their intention to clean up after their pet. If challenged they will have to produce a bag to show they are equipped to pick up. I seek the support of Stone Town Council to ask Stafford Borough council to introduce the same legislation.
The idea has received much support from local residents.” (document attached)
Councillor Mrs J Hood
“Parking tickets have recently been issued in Stone High Street by a company employed by Staffordshire County Council. Unfortunately, Traders have been targeted too at times when they thought they were permitted to park.
I ask that Stone Town Council immediately addresses the problem of traders receiving parking tickets and investigates once and for all what jurisdiction the parking enforcement officers have. We have always been led to believe that Traders have the right to park up to 10 am and then after 4pm to load and unload stock or to transport takings from their premises. It would also be helpful if areas were identified where parking enforcement officers could issue tickets in the High Street.
It is my opinion Stone Town council has a duty to help and encourage businesses thrive and not allow unnecessary obstructions caused to the traders who need to trade daily as easily as possible.”


	13.
	Update from Working Groups:

a) Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group








	14.
	To receive reports from Town Councillors on attendance at meetings of local organisations and outside bodies as a representative of the Town Council

Stone ATC – Mayor
Age Concern Stone & District – Cllr’s Mrs C Collier, Mrs K Green
Stone Town Band – Mayor
Walton Community Centre – Cllr M Shaw
Stafford District & Stone Access Group – Cllr Mrs C Collier
Stone Common Plot Trustees – Cllrs Mrs C Collier, G Collier, Mrs J Hood, R Kenney and 				             M Shaw
Stone Community Hub Liaison Group – Cllrs Mrs J Farnham, M Green, A Osgathorpe, 
				             Mrs J Hood and R Kenney
Staffordshire Parish Councils Association – Cllr M Williamson








Members of the public are welcome to attend the General Purposes Meeting as observers. Persons attending should enter the Borough Area Office through the rear entrance door (adjacent to the car park).  The Council Chamber is at the top of the stairs.
